

Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council

Secretariat
Post Office Box 344
RUNDLE MALL SA 5000

Telephone: (08) 8226 6191 Facsimile: (08) 8226 7244

E-Mail: secretariat@hcdsmc.sa.gov.au

23 February 2011

Professor Brin Grenyer Chair Psychology Board of Australia GPO Box 9958 Melbourne VIC 3001

Dear Professor Grenyer

Thank you for your letter of 18 November 2010 submitting an amended area of practice endorsements registration standard for approval by the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council (the AHWMC).

I am pleased to advise that pursuant to Section 12 of the *Health Practitioner Regulation National Law* as in force in participating jurisdictions (The National Law), the AHWMC has decided to approve the amended registration standard as submitted by the Board.

On behalf of all Ministers, I would like to thank the Board for your prompt submission of the amended registration standard.

We trust the AHWMC's decision to approve the amended registration standard will assist the Board to implement the additional approved area of practice endorsements for health psychology and community psychology.

Yours sincerely

Dr Kim Hames MLA

Cc:

Chair, Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council

Minister for Health, Western Australia

Mr Chris Robertson, Director National Boards Services, AHPRA